SENATE BILL REPORT
EHB 2123
AS OF MAY 3, 1993

Brief Description: Allowing insurance benefits for graduate
service appointments.

SPONSORS: Representatives Jacobsen, Quall and Brumsickle; by
request of Office of Financial Management

HOUSE COMMITTEE ON APPROPRIATIONS
BOOSTED TO SECOND READING
Staff: Linda Brownell (786-7715)

BACKGROUND:

In order to assist the faculties of the state’s research and
regional universities, teaching and research assistants are
recruited from most graduate programs. Boards of regents and
trustees of the state’s research and regional universities may
waive resident operating fees and the nonresident tuition
differential for graduate assistants who provide service for

20 hours or more per week. In addition to the waiver, the
recipient of the graduate service appointment receives a
stipend. Currently, recipients of graduate service
appointments do not receive health care benefits.

SUMMARY:
The governing boards of the state universities, the regional
universities and The Evergreen State College may provide
health care benefits for recipients of graduate service
appointments.
Appropriation: none
Revenue: none

Fiscal Note: Requested April 8, 1993
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